
2018 O.H.S.B.C.A. HANK MILLER 

MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS 
 
Each year the Board of Directors selects several individuals to be awarded our “Hank Miller Memorial Scholarship”.  An eligible 

applicant must be a graduating son or daughter of a coach who has been an OHSBCA member for a minimum of five consecutive 
years.  This year, 16 worthy students have been awarded a $500 scholarship.  Hank Miller, Canton McKinley High School, was 

inducted into the OHSBCA Hall of Fame in 1975.  Hank was a teacher of Industrial Arts and Vocational Carpentry for 39 years.  He 

retired from Canton City Schools in 1989.  He coaches many sports including tennis, golf, basketball, but football and baseball were 
his favorites.  He was a World War II veteran who served in the Marine Corps.  Hank graduated from Canton Township High School 

(Canton South) in 1942 and earned his college degree from Ohio Northern.  His coaching career started at Mogadore High School 

with other coaching stints at Louisville, Canton Lincoln, Canton McKinley and Glen Oak High Schools.  Hank was a lifetime member 
of the National Education Association.  Hank was the president of the OHSBCA in 1982.  He officiated basketball and served as 

recreational director for the city of Louisville.  Hank is a member of the Greater Canton Amateur Sports Hall of Fame and the Ohio 

Northern University Athletic Hall of Fame.  He was the founder of the Hank Miller High School baseball series. 
 

Kaleb Bowdle, Urbana High School -  Kaleb is the son of Kevin and 

Mendie Bowdle.  His father has been the junior varsity and varsity head coach for the 
past 22 years at Urbana High School.  Kaleb was a four-year varsity starter for both 
football and baseball.  Kaleb started and played in every varsity game in both sports for 
all four years.  He also is in the baseball state record book, tied for twelfth place for 
consecutive games with a hit with 28 games.  Kaleb was named MVP his senior year for 
football and MVP his sophomore, junior, and senior years for baseball.  He was also the 

Central Buckeye Conference MRD Baseball Player of the Year his senior year.  Kaleb was also a member of the 
National Honor Society his junior and senior years.  Kaleb attends Marietta College and is majoring in Sports 
Management and is also playing baseball for the Etta Express. 
 

Cole Callaghan, Olentangy Orange High School - Cole is the son of Phil and Marybeth Callaghan.  

He graduated with a 3.8 GPA from Orange High School.  He was a 3-year letter winner in baseball.  He was also 

involved with National Honor Society, Business Club and Interact Club.   

 
 

Katelyn Clark, Vandalia-Butler High School - Katy is the daughter of 

Steve and Melanie Clark. Her father has been an Assistant Baseball Coach at Vandalia-
Butler for the past 25 years. During high school, Katy played basketball and softball. She 
lettered 4 years in softball.  Katy was an honor student and a member of the National 
Honor Society. She was also a member of Junior Council on World Affairs (JCOWA), 
Interact Club and Muse Machine.  Katy is currently attending Ohio University majoring in 

Recreation Management. 
 

Anna Evans, Southeastern High School - Anna is the daughter of John and 

Melissa Evans.  Anna graduated from Southeastern High School with a 4.0 and achieved a 28 on 
her ACT.  Anna was a member of the Varsity Soccer and Varsity Girls Basketball teams.  Anna’s 
other activities included National Honor Society, Senior Class Treasurer, Spanish Club, Key Club 
and Student Council.  Anna was named the 2017 Homecoming Queen.  Anna is a member of the 
Richmond Dale Church of God, where she is active in the Drama Team, Praise and Worship 
Band and Youth Group.  Anna is currently attending Lee University in Cleveland, TN, majoring in 
Mathematical Education. 
 

 

 

Alexis Frasher, Piketon High School - Lexi is the daughter of Keith and 

Mishawn Dettwiller. She graduated from Piketon High School with a 4.0 GPA. She 
was Valedictorian of the Class of 2018 and the president of National Honor Society. 
Lexi was also captain of the volleyball team and was a member of History Club, 
Spanish Club & Student Council. She now attends Wright State University and is 

loving it!   
 



Madison Jones, Benjamin Logan High School - Madison is the daughter of 

Brad and Stacie Jones. Her father has been a Varsity assistant coach at Bellefontaine High 
School for the past 10 years. Madison attended Benjamin Logan High School, where she 
played volleyball for four years, was on the swim team for two years, and played softball for 
two years. Madison was also the President of Business Professionals of America, the 
President of Key Club, the Vice President of Student government, a National Honor Society 
member, and graduated in the Top 10 of her class. Madison is currently studying Marketing 

at Capital University.  
 

 

Joshua Martin, Perry High School - Josh is the son of Scott and Kim Martin.  He graduated with a 3.79 

GPA from Perry High School.  He was a 4-year varsity starter in baseball, won 2 varsity letters in track, and also 

lettered in football and basketball.  Josh was also involved in National Honor Society, Perry Service Learning and 

Camp Sue Osborn. 
 

Dominic Motta, Wickliffe High School - Dominic is the son of Phil and Beth Motta. 

His father is in his 14th year as the varsity baseball coach at Wickliffe High School. Dom was a three-

year starter in baseball for Wickliffe. During Dom’s senior year he was selected Second Team All-

District Pitcher, Second Team Chagrin Valley Conference Pitcher, and First Team All Lake County 

Pitcher. Dom was a member of the National Honor Society, drama productions, the Service Learning 

Program, and a representative at Buckeye Boys’ State. Dom attends Westminster College in 

Pennsylvania, where he earned the Vance Scholarship. He is playing baseball and is majoring in 

Business.  

 
 

Grace Pelfrey, Springboro High School - Grace is a graduate of Springboro 

High School.  She is the daughter of Mark and Heidi Pelfrey. Her dad is the head baseball 
coach at Springboro High School. Grace participated in softball and Marching Band in high 
school. She is attending Miami University and majoring in Early Childhood Education. 
 

 

 

 

Colin Ransom, Firelands High School - Colin is the son of Colleen and Dan 

Ransom.  His father is the Head Coach at Firelands HS.  Colin was a 4-sport athlete in high 
school lettering 4 years in Golf, 4 years in Wrestling, 3 years in Baseball and 1 year in 
Soccer.  During his senior year, Colin was selected to the Mizuno All-Ohio Series, 2nd 
team All-Ohio Poll Team, 1st team All Northeast Ohio, 1st team All-Lorain County and 
Player of the year in the Patriot Athletic Conference. Colin currently attends The University 
of Mount Union, playing baseball while majoring in Exercise Science. He is also a member 
of the Air National Guard, 200th REDHORSE Squadron Detachment 1, Mansfield Ohio.  

 

Cal Rickert, Madison Comprehensive High School - Cal is the son of Lynelle 

and Doug Rickert.  He graduated from Madison Comprehensive High School, earning 8 
varsity letters - 1 in football, 3 in basketball, and 4 in baseball.  He was a two-time All-
Ohioan in baseball and twice named Player of the Year in the Ohio Cardinal Conference.  
Cal was a member of the National Honor Society.  He attends Slippery Rock University on 
a baseball scholarship, majoring in journalism with a minor in political science. 
 
 

Easton Roark, Carey High School - Easton is the son of Joey and Mandi Roark.  His father is the 

Head Varsity Baseball coach at Carey High School.  Easton played varsity baseball for four years, lettering 
all four years. He received all league honors his sophomore, junior, and senior year; All-District honors his 
sophomore, junior, and senior year; and All-Ohio honors his senior year.  He also lettered in golf and football 
and played basketball. He was Valedictorian of his class, graduating with a 4.0 GPA. Easton was a member 
of the Ohio Scholars Association, where he served as president, and a member of the National Honor 
Society. He was also a member of the Teen Leadership Corp his junior and senior year. Easton is now 
attending Ohio University majoring in Biology/Pre-med. 
 



Zachary Schone, Watkins Memorial High School - Zach graduated from 

Watkins Memorial High School on May 26, 2018.  He is currently attending Ohio Dominican 

University to pursue a degree in Sports Management and Communication.  Zach was also a 

member of the Ohio Dominican University Panther baseball team.  Zach’s parents are Don and 

Deanna Schone and he has a brother, Parker, who is a sophomore at Watkins Memorial.  Zach 

participated in the Drug Free Club, Student Athlete Leadership Team and Young Life while in high 

school. 

 
 

Ashley Taylor, Unioto High School - Ashley is the daughter of Tony Taylor and 

Danielle Hoselton.  Her father is the varsity baseball coach at Unioto High School.  Ashley 

graduated 7th in her class with a GPA of 4.215.  She lettered 3 years in volleyball and was a 

member of the National Honor Society and National Art Society.  Ashley plays volleyball at Rio 

Grande University, where she made 2nd team all-league.  She is studying to become a 

radiologist. 
 

 

 

 

Katie Thomas, Pickerington North High School - Katie is the daughter of Tim and Pam Thomas.  

She graduated from Pickerington North with a 4.107 GPA.  Katie was a 2-year letter winner in Soccer.  She also was 

involved in Ski Club, Club Hope, Drug Free Club and HOSA.  Katie was also in National Honor Society.  She plans on 

studying to be a nurse in college. 
 
 

Selena Witten, Van Wert High School - Selena is the daughter of Charlie and Jennifer 

Witten.  Her dad is in his 22nd year as the varsity baseball coach at Van Wert High School.  Selena 
was involved in Beta Club and Service Pack for 3 years and National Honor Society for 2 years while 
at Van Wert.  She earned 3 varsity letters as a basketball cheerleader and was involved in dance for 
16 years.  Selena participated in the College Credit Plus program where she earned 30 credit hours 
her senior year.  She also was a part of the CEO (Career Education Opportunity) Program at Van 
Wert, where she worked part time at Central Mutual Insurance Company for 1.5 years.  Selena is 
currently a student at Rhodes State University, majoring in Accounting.  She is employed full time as 

a nanny and at Betsy's Boutique in Rockford, Ohio. 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 


